
TRIBUTE TO JEAN JENKINSON, December 2023 

    

 

The Trustees were saddened to learn of the death of Jean Jenkinson and send their condolences to her 

family and friends. 

 

Jean was a very well-liked and enthusiastic member of the Singing for Fun group for many years and 

will be greatly missed by her friends within Ru3a. 

 

 Lesley White, Chair of Rotherham u3a 

 

Jean Jenkinson was a very pleasant and enthusiastic member of the Singing-For-Fun group.  She had 

a good sense of humour, and always enjoyed our sessions, keeping in touch on Zoom during the 

Covid pandemic.  Sometimes she would forget which week to come, but her daughter, Lesley, usually 

prompted her.  She occasionally had difficulties with her Singing folder, but those around her were 

quick to help and the problem was soon solved amid lots of laughter. 

 

She was a well-liked member of the group, and we missed her when she was unable to come to 

meetings.  Sadly, over the last few months, her contact details changed, and we weren't updated, so 

had no means of getting in touch, so the news of her passing came as a shock.  She will be sadly 

missed.  God Bless, Jean. 

 

Denise Young, Co-ordinator, and all her friends from Singing for Fun group 

 

I knew Jean from Rotherham Rambling Club long before I joined the u3a.  She was a midwife at 

Rotherham hospital for all her working life and was much loved by all the people she worked with. 

 

Sylvia Duncan, Ru3a member 


